

INFORMATION BULLETIN

2018 Asphalt Resurfacing Contract 2

June 2018

2018 Asphalt Resurfacing Contract 2

The City of Barrie has awarded Contract 2018-049T for 2018 Asphalt Resurfacing Program Contract 2 to Coco Paving Inc.

The work includes:

- Removal and replacement of some of the existing concrete curbs where necessary:
- Removal and replacement of some of the existing concrete sidewalk where necessary;
- Adjustment of existing frames and grates on catch basins including some replacements;
- Adjustment of existing frames and grates on maintenance holes including some replacements:
- Adjustment of existing water valve boxes to grade including some replacements;
- Removal of existing asphalt;
- Supply and placement of hot mix asphalt;
- Shouldering;
- · Reinstatement of traffic signal loops;
- · Reinstatement of pavement markings;
- Boulevard restoration (topsoil and seed/sod); and,
- Driveway restoration.

The work under this contract will be for the following streets:

- Ardagh Road from Ferndale Drive South to Wright Drive;
- Huronia Road from Little Avenue to Yonge Street;
- Lockhart Road from Finsbury Street to Yonge Street; and
- Saunders Road, from Lockhart Road to 550 meters porth of Lockhart.

Work will start with the concrete curb and sidewalk removal and repairs, followed by the asphalt paving work. Work at each street is expected to last approximately three (3) to five (5) weeks, weather dependent.

Work will begin on Lockart Road on Tuesday, June 5, 2018. Lockhart Road will be closed daily for construction activities (7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m.) and will be opened each night.

The streets will be completed in the following order Lockhart Street, Huronia Road, Ardagh Road and Saunders Road

Why Is This Work Being Undertaken?

The asphalt surface of the noted streets has deteriorated with patches, multiple cracks and some rutting. The primary purpose of

Contract 2018-049T

the proposed asphalt road resurfacing works is to repair and improve the ride quality of the various roads and prevent the roads from deteriorating to the point that they would require more extensive and costly rehabilitation and/or reconstruction.

Many of the existing maintenance holes and catch basins need structural repairs and adjustments to ensure proper surface water drainage and a safe and smooth driving surface around these structures.

The removal and replacement of some of the concrete curbs and sidewalks will be undertaken to resolve deterioration or unsafe conditions. When curb or sidewalk is removed and replaced in front of existing driveways, a small strip of driveway will be sawcut, removed and restored with new asphalt.

Will My Services Be Affected?

Water, sanitary sewer, Hydro, telephone, Cable TV, and gas services should not be affected by the construction, barring any unforeseen circumstances.

Access to Properties

All reasonable efforts will be made to maintain vehicle access to driveways. However, there may be some temporary interruptions to access during construction. Access will be restored as quickly as possible.

The Contractor will provide prior notice of any imminent access restrictions to the businesses and residents.

Pedestrian access to all homes and businesses will be maintained during construction.

Lockhart Road will be closed daily from 7:00 a.m. to 7:00 p.m. during construction activities. It will reopen each night to traffic. This work is excepted to begin June 5, 2018 and be completed by June 13, 2018, weather dependent.

During the construction, some short delays (e.g. a few minutes) while driving through the construction area can be expected while equipment is maneuvering, trucks are dumping, etc. We ask for your patience in such instances.

Public Transit

The proposed construction should not affect Barrie Transit Routes or their schedules as full closures are not anticipated. Should you have any questions regarding public transit, please call Barrie Transit Customer Services at (705) 739-4209.

Accessibilty Needs

If you have any accessibility requirments, or if wheelchair access is required, please advise the Construction Engineer (see below).

Emergency Services

Access for emergency vehicles will be maintained at all times.

Garbage Collection

On the normal collection day, place all garbage / organics / recyclable and yardwaste materials at the front of your property by 7:00 a.m.

The construction contractor will remove these items and take them outside the construction zone, for pick up by the collection contractor. Emptied containers will be returned to the appropriate driveway. Please mark your address on all of your containers, with a black marker.

Safety

The Contractor is required to conduct his work in a safe manner, including fencing of deep excavations, etc. We ask that you take extra caution during the construction period to ensure everyone's safety.

Who Do I Call If I Have Questions?

The City of Barrie's Engineering Department, Design and Construction Services Branch, is administering the overall project. If you have any questions, or comments regarding the construction, please feel free to call:

Julia Vanderkuylen, P. Eng Construction Engineer (705) 739-4220, extension 4449 julia.vanderkuylen@barrie.ca

or

Dave Rockey, C.E.T. Engineering Inspector (705)737-6255 david.rockey@barrie.ca

City of Barrie General Information

More information on this project and general information is available at:

www.barrie.ca /RoadAhead

Or call Service Barrie (705) 726-4242